The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on February 15, 2018.

Present were Mr. Riesterer, Mr. Pooch and Mr. Bias.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the February 1, 2018
meeting, as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve and sign warrants 16764-16800 and efts that
were submitted for payment by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the financial reports that were submitted by
the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Road/Cemetery Report.

Mr. Neill presented his proposed budget.

He also has his proposed inventory and maintenance for 2018. Total cost being $130016.00. He said
overlay projects are not on the list.

Mr. Bias mentioned that Sand Hill Cemetery Association will be meeting on Monday February 26, 2018.

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department Report: Vacation requests submitted.
Chief discussed our training budget. Mike Jesberger will be submitting for reimbursement for schooling
he is taking. He plans on himself and Dan strayer taking a class in April, through the county at no cost.

There was a discussion about the Fire Department budget. The trustees said Chief Johnson needs to
look at it. Fire Department budget is not enough to cover payroll. We are also using EMS money to help
with that.

Tom Johnson gave a Zoning report. There will be an appeals hearing on February 26, 2018 at 7:30 pm
regarding a Rt 4 property.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Riesterer to approve the following vacation requests: Dan Minor
4/29,5/8,5/10, & 5/12/2018, Dan Strayer for 3/1/2018 and Brian Martin for 11/11 & 11/17 2018 Vote:
all ayes.

Fiscal Officer Mary Ann Lindsley announced that she will be retiring effective April 1, 2018.
Trustees decided to hold their meeting March 1, 2018 at 1 p.m.

Mr. Riesterer moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to adjourn. Vote: all ayes.



